Call for comments: Advanced Version of the Committee on the Rights of the Child Draft General Comment on Public Spending and the Rights of the Child

JAMAICA


[bookmark: _GoBack]The Government of Jamaica has no major difficulty with the content of the Draft general Comment (GC).   However, below please see a few comments on the document presented:
 
1.  Paragraph 68:  A provision should be inserted to qualify what is meant by “fully spent”, in the light of the fact that this cannot be carried out at the expense of exercising proper due diligence; and while ensuring that the provisions of our procurement of goods and services guidelines are not compromised in the pursuit of "fully spent".  This is especially in the light of the fact that procurement provisions are unique to each State Party.
 
2.  Paragraph 69:  It is unclear as to what the Committee considers to be "unnecessary items".  This is a very subjective term and the General Comment (GC) should be more specific to avoid misinterpretation.  What might be “unnecessary” for one State might be “necessary” for another State.
 
3.  Paragrah 69 - The term "Concerned Parts" is used in this paragraph.  However, it might be more useful to use "Concerned parties / entities / bodies" for greater clarity.
 
4. Paragraph 77: We recommend the removal of the last "of" in the first sentence of this paragraph.
 
Other Observations/Comments:

5.  The GC makes provisions for monitoring and evaluation (M&E).  However, it might be useful for the Committee to provide some guidelines on the systems of indicators to be used within the M&E framework to ensure some level of equity in the measurement process across all States.  This is critical especially when States have to appear before the Committee to present on these and other related issues.
 
6.  The provisions for public spending on child rights need more elaboration when it comes to situation of protecting children in situations of emergencies.  The GC included one sentence that spoke to the matter. This is key especially for States that suffer as a result of internal or external conflicts and/or natural disasters.
 
7.  The observation was made that the GC does not address health-related issues in any depth, especially as it pertains to children with or orphaned by HIV/AIDS.  It might be useful for the Committee to be a little more specific on this matter.
 
8.  Another observation made was that the GC did not speak to the issue of Public Spending for the rights of the child in circumstances where children and families are impacted by migration. This may be something to consider.


September 2015 
